
 

MCG message 
 
To:   All Blue Cross Complete providers 
 
Date:  June 14, 2023 
 
Subject: Michigan Medicaid beneficiaries eligibility requirements reset  
  following recent federal legislation 
 
During the COVID-19 Public Health Emergency, Congress enacted the Families First 
Coronavirus Response Act that required state Medicaid agencies to continue health care 
coverage for all medical assistance programs, even if a persons’ eligibility changed. As a 
result to the impending end of the pandemic, this requirement ended on December 29, 
2022, under the federal Consolidated Appropriations act of 2023.  
 
As such, on February 17, 2023, The Michigan Department of Health and Human Services 
announced that that Michigan Medicaid beneficiaries will be required to renew their 
coverage this year. Renewals for traditional Medicaid and the Healthy Michigan Plan 
beneficiaries will begin in June 2023 and run through May 2024. Monthly renewal notices 
will be sent three months prior to a beneficiaries’ renewal date. Residents who no longer 
qualify for Medicaid will receive additional information about other affordable health 
coverage options.  
 
For full details on the renewal process, including information on what Michigan Medicaid 
beneficiaries need to do to prepare, visit michigan.gov*. 
 
If you have any questions, contact your Blue Cross Complete provider account executive or 
the Blue Cross Complete Provider Inquiry at 1-888-312-5713. 

 
*Our website is mibluecrosscomplete.com. While website addresses for other organizations are provided for 
reference, Blue Cross Complete doesn’t control these sites and isn’t responsible for their content 

 
 
 

https://www.michigan.gov/mdhhs/end-phe?utm_campaign=&utm_medium=email&utm_source=govdelivery

